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Chairman Wilkin, Vice Chair White, Ranking Member Sweeney and 

Committee Members, thank you for allowing me to testify on this important 

public safety matter.   

I am a teacher and a resident of the city of Dayton.  As such, I don’t want 

permitless carry b/c I don’t want people bringing firearms into schools or 

my community. I was living in Dayton when a crazy person shot and killed 

9 people in the Oregon District, who were just out having a fun night out 

with friends & family. The governor stood there at the vigil that evening & 

told us that he would indeed Do Something to stop the rising tide of gun 

violence. He LIED. When common sense bills were brought, he sided w 

pro-gun entities & completely ignored our devastated pleas.  

 
We do not need more guns and absolutely do not need people who are not 
trained or licensed to carry them going around. You must vote “No” on 
HB227. 
 

Thank you,   

Carolina Bouffioux 
 


